Present: Katherine M. Ring, Chairman, Rachel C. Reinstein and John J. Jones.

Meeting was called to order at 7:30 with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Minutes of last weeks meeting were accepted.

Checks were signed as were building permits.

Bills for L. Henderson and D. McKenney were approved for payment.

Dr. Tenney requested the Selectmen join in a formal agreement granting permission for the Town Road Agent to use the sand pit on the Tenney property. To be re-negotiated each year. Bob was pleased with the agreement and charge of .50 a yard for the material. The use of this pit will save his men many miles of travel. The agreement is in the safe with deeds.

Liability insurance for the Town vehicles and men is to be checked out to see if the Town is covered while on Dr. Tenney's property. It will also be checked that no liability falls on Dr. Tenney. Bob Varnum, Road Agent, gave his weekly report. He has finished the salt shed but will need some kind of door for the front. The old sander has been painted. Saw Sense out of Peterborough will come to Antrim to look at the small equipment which is in need of repair and give an estimate.

Bob voiced his complaint in regard to bikes ripping up the new road repairs.

Turner Hill Rd will have the ditches opened and the road will have some repairs done to it. The surface is so thin it would be best to rip it up and gravel it. The finish which is on it is one that was sprayed on and it will not hold repairs.

Question, would the people prefer a poor paved road or a good gravel one? No decision made on this. The shoulders just keep collapsing. A waste of money to continue to put pavement in.

Next year Bob can go up and seal it for about \$1,000.

Bob spoke to Tim Denison about the water pipe on High St. Bob will go up and cut the road around it so that Tim can sink it properly. Will be ditching on Pleasant St. next week to get the water to flow in the proper manner and direct the flow away from properties. Culvert on Elm Ave will have to be replaces.

Selectmen talked about the painting of the front of the Town Hall. John Jones against using what is left of the budget for the paint. He wants to see a generator installed in the Town Hall. It was mentioned how bad the windows are and the need for work on them and paint to protect them. It is a small job for a regular contractor, yet concern over having a student do the work and not do a proper job, or have an accident while doing it was all discussed. No decision made as to what is to be done.

A call is to be placed to Evans Plumbing & Heating to hear what their findings were in regard to the furnace in the Town Hall. This is in need of replacing.

Mr. C.J. Grabowski voiced his concern over not receiving information from the library when he requested it. Lloyd Henderson informed him that he, Lloyd, had spoken to the Carol Webber and told her to give Mr. Grabowski any information she had on the bids for the roof. Mr. Grabowski also saw the appointment of Mr. Hylinger to the trustee

Heyliger

of the Library as Mr. Hylinger having been given "his" seat on the trustees, as Mr. Grabowski has requested being put on the trustees. Asked how the selectmen made their choice and was informed all possible candidates were considered and the one appointed was the one, in the opinion of the selectmen, was the best for the job. Mr. Hylinger was appointed to fill in the vacant seat left by the resignation of Mr. Pleasants. Mr. Grabowski requested a pledge from the selectmen that he will be considered for the next opening. ( No pledge given. ( See below amended)

Executive session was called on to discuss with Lloyd Henderson the Hillsboro/Antrim town line. Meeting called to order.

Selectmen will talk to Clark Craig and Hank Cutter in regard to the paving of the fire stations to see what they recall of the agreement made with Whitcomb Construction.

Brian Brown gave his weekly report. Special officer will be required to put in some time during the coming months. Tom Crowell has been suspended, with pay until further notice.

Meeting adjourned 10:45

ems

To Read. He was informed that he would be given the Bame Consideration as any other Caudidate.

amended 6/24/85 E.m.s.